April 18, 2010
The Honorable Jim Silva
State Capitol, Room 2170
Sacramento, CA  95814
Re:	Assembly Bill 1957, Related to Administrative Procedure Act: notice of proposed actions: local government agencies.
	California Association of Clerks and Election Officials…Support if Amended
Dear Assemblymember Silva:
The California Association of Clerks and Election Officials (CACEO) would support your Assembly Bill 1957 if CACEO members were included in the list of statewide associations that would receive regulatory notices.  
Existing law, the Administrative Procedure Act, governs the procedure for the adoption, amendment, or repeal of regulations by state agencies and for the review of those regulatory actions by the Office of Administrative Law.  This bill would require an agency to mail a notice of proposed action to adopt, amend, or repeal a regulation to local government agencies or local government agency representatives that the agency believes may be interested in, or impacted by, the proposed action. This bill would require the office, for purposes of this notice, to create, maintain, and make available to a requesting agency, a notification list of local government agency representatives.
CACEO members are subject to regulations adopted by the Fair Political Practices Commission and the State Board of Equalization, among others.  Adding CACEO members to the provisions of AB 1957 will ensure that clerks will be fully apprised of any regulations that may affect their functions within the county.  
CACEO respectfully requests your consideration of the amendment, and applauds your efforts to improve communication between State and local governments.  
Sincerely, 

Matt Siverling
Legislative Advocate
CACEO
